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DOC22/452139

Matthew Cassel  
Planning Secretary 
Department of Planning and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
Parramatta NSW 2150 

30 May 2022 

Attn: Shiraz Ahmed 

Dear Mr Cassel, 

Meadowbank Education and Employment Precinct Schools Project (SSD 
9343): Revision of Strategies, Plans and Programs in accordance with 
Condition A29.  

I refer to Meadowbank Education and Employment Precinct Schools Project 
approved on 21 May 2020. 

In accordance with Condition A29 of the Development Consent, the Planning 
Secretary must be notified that a review of strategies, plans and programs is 
being carried out as a result of the following events: 

• Approval of Modification 04 on the 12 April 2022 in relation to Public
Domain works for:
(1) Condition B44 (a) – a minimum 1.2 metre and where feasible up to a

maximum 1.5 metre footpath on the western side of Hermitage Road.
(2) D9 (b) – a pedestrian crossing on See Street where it intersects with

Macpherson Street.
(3) Condition D12 - a pedestrian crossing on Rhodes Street near/at its

intersection with Mellor Street.

As per the requirements of Condition A29, this letter is to notify the Planning 
Secretary that a review of strategies, plans and programs required under the 
Consent is being undertaken.  

Yours sincerely 

Michael Kavanagh  
Senior Project Director 
Schools Infrastructure NSW 


